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OCTOBER
 MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Tuesday, Oct 27nd, 2020
Meeting starts at 7:00pm

This will be a virtual (Zoom) meeting 
link listed below:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82664660694?pw
d=WkFiYktlVEJiQzBXblhucEZQdnh3dz09

YOUR 2021 ANGLING YEAR DUES ARE 
DUE DECEMBER 1st

Annual Dues for the Virginia Anglers Club are now due.  
Payment can be made by PayPal as follows:

To pay Resident Member Dues ($60) now, click here: 
http://tinyurl.com/vacdues

To pay non-Resident Dues ($40) dues now, click here: 
http://tinyurl.com/vacdues-nl

(Why not pay now while these links are now open in front of you??)

Cash and Checks made out to The Virginia Anglers Club will 
also be accepted.  Mail to:

Virginia Anglers Club
POB 70520

Richmond, Virginia 23255
 

October 2020

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82664660694?pwd=WkFiYktlVEJiQzBXblhucEZQdnh3dz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82664660694?pwd=WkFiYktlVEJiQzBXblhucEZQdnh3dz09
http://tinyurl.com/vacdues
http://tinyurl.com/vacdues-nl
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The 2021 Annual Banquet has been POSTPONED due to COVID-19; we are considering the option of having 
the awards at the VAC Fish Fry. More details to come!  

REMINDER 
THE VAC HAS A FACEBOOK PAGE NOW – GO TAKE A LOOK

You can visit the VAC Facebook page for a look by clicking on: 
https://www.facebook.com/vaanglers/

PREVIOUS PROGRAMS

The ZOOM video links from previous membership meetings are located on web page under the Videos tab 
(Speaker and Educational Videos).

EXPEDITIONS
NONE SCHEDULED

HOW TO JOIN A ZOOM MEETING
Email link:
1.  You will receive an email invitation from the meeting host

2.  Click on the link in the email (join via PC, Mac, iOS or Android) 
3  You will be directed to the meeting

FOR SCALE CERTIFICATION, PLEASE CONTACT

Larry Allen at: (804)781-0907 (H), (804)241-3706 (C) or 
allenhouse75@comcast.net

Ryan Noland at: (804)658-1955 (H), (894)896-4178 (C) or ryan.n.noland@usa.dupont.com 
Please remember to be sure your scales are in working order, the barrels are oil free, and are placed in a Zip-Loc 
type re-sealable plastic bag with your name written on the outside.
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President’s Message
October  2020
I hope everyone is doing well, remaining safe and healthy … and getting some fishing time in. I for one 
have been busy on the water both professionally, and for personal fun. I recently had the opportunity 
to fish with the new state record holder for fallfish. David Legg is a 71-year-old policeman who has 
fished the Jackson River for nearly all of those 71 years. Since DWR added fallfish to the list of game-
fish available for citations and state records, David has caught over 30 citations and is the first Fallfish 
“Expert” in Virginia, as well as the state record holder with a 2-8 Fallfish.

The Gathright Dam was pulsing a major release of water the day we were to fish, and the flooded Jack-
son was out of the question. We decided to fish the Cowpasture River and it was our job (Lynda and I) 
to find a location that held nice sized fallfish. Tough job, but someone had to do it. Long story short, we 
finally found an area that looked good (and had camping close by). The sun was setting and had about 
20 to 30 minutes to fish. About a quarter mile down a path was a beautiful long slow pool with about 
50 yards of riffles at the base and another long deep pool followed by another round of deep-water 
holes. The fading sunlight and the peak colors of the fall foliage around us, combined with the beauti-
ful Cowpasture River was worth everything it took to get there, and time allowed for enough casts with 
a Joe’s Fly on four-pound line to score two huge fallfish. Naturally, I left my scale in the truck and can 
only guess at their weights. Another lesson learned, and hopefully not forgotten … ever again!

We met David the next morning and fished hard for about five hours and didn’t score a single fallfish 
over a pound. Fishing was tough with a few fallfish, sunfish and smallmouth bass. Perhaps it was the 
40-degree morning and the cooler water temps, or the fish were busy enjoying the beautiful weather 
and not feeding. David says best fishing for fallfish is between 10am and 2pm, from March through 
August, but he catches them right through October. We camped and fished in the Walton Tract of the 
Cowpasture River and is a fine place for camping and fishing. If you are interested in catching a state 
record fish, I’d suggest chasing those Bath County Bonefish in a favorite hole you have or give the 
Cowpasture or Jackson a try. 

I’ve been a member of the Virginia Anglers Club for about 20 years now and am so grateful to remain a 
part of this growing club. With all of the crazy things going on in the world today, the Virginia Anglers 
Club has an opportunity for a heck of year coming up. The excitement level from the new Expedition 
group that recently formed under the guidance of Frank Hart is leading the way for upcoming out-
ings for all members. These Expeditions, or fishing trips, offer the opportunity to join in and fish either 
alone, or with a trusted fishing partner. Most trips are either wade fishing trips or boat trips that can be 
a kayak (single angler) or jon boat (one or two anglers). There are also a couple of Expeditions being 
planned for overnight fishing trips, and the group is hoping that we’ll be able to actually do these trips 
in 2021. 

Lastly, if you are interested in working within the leadership team in 2021, and no one has asked you 
directly, please reach out and let me know. Always looking for good help and we are currently in need 
of a few positions.  Thanks, and I hope the rest of October and November offers you plenty of family 
time and fishing opportunities.  

Mike Ostrander
President, Virginia Anglers Club
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Carter Clevinger

The Virginia Anglers Club expedition on Mill 
Creek had been cancelled a couple times due 
to weather, but persistence payed off. We 
changed location to Back River, the winds 
were light with cloudy skies from the outer 
bands of hurricane Delta. It was a beautiful 
morning as we headed out the creek with the 
water temp ranging around 67 degrees.

Our crew consisted of Mike Ostrander and wife Lynda in a jon boat, Steve Knox, Terry Midkiff, and myself in 
kayaks. The Speckled trout bite was hot with all anglers hooking up, it did not take long for our group to obtain 
their five fish limits. There was also a couple of flounder caught by Mike before the rain started moving in on us. 

The Delta rains pushed us off the water by noon, when we arrived back at the ramp everyone had a great day 
with fish to take home for dinner. Thanks to everyone that made the trip, we will make this a VAC annual event. 
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PROGRAMS

October 27th - Capt. Chris Moore, Senior Ecosystem Scientist in the Chesapeake Bay Foundation’s Hampton 
Roads Office (copied here), has agreed to be our speaker for our October 27 membership meeting.  Chris is an 
avid angler, a VA Beach native, a graduate of Randolph-Macon (where he studied Environmental Science and 
played football), a founding member of the Northern Virginia Chapter of the Coastal Conservation Associa-
tion (the only CCA chapter still active in VA), and an experienced speaker for angling clubs.  Chris will give us 
his take on this week’s annual meeting of the Atlantic States Marine Fisheries Commission (ASMFC), which 
will have important ramifications for the next several years in management of menhaden, rockfish, cobia, spot, 
and croakers.  If any VAC member is interested in seeing the agenda for the ASMFC meeting, the agenda is at 
https://www.asmfc.org/home/2020-annual-meeting-webinar, along with instructions for attending specific ses-
sions virtually. 

Chris takes the lead on VA fisheries issues for CBF, in close cooperation with the Foundation’s MD Fisheries 
Scientist, Dr. Allison Colden (another VA Beach native), who has a seat on ASMFC’s Menhaden Board, and 
numerous other partners, including the VA Saltwater Sportsmen’s Association (VSSA), of which VAC is a mem-
ber.  This ASMFC meeting and the winter one will determine the ecologically derived coastal and state-by-state 
Total Allowable Catch (TAC) for menhaden.  And although word on the street is that VA’s rockfish young-of-
the-year survey is closer to average than MD’s recently-released poor showing, it’s clear that tighter coastwide 
restrictions are coming for our iconic stripers through ASMFC’s proposed Amendment 7 to their management 
plan, which the commissioners will begin working on at this meeting.  There will also be discussion of manage-
ment 

https://www.asmfc.org/home/2020-annual-meeting-webinar
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The Angling Rules Committee presented the new rule changes to the Board of Directors on 10/13/2020. 
The rule changes are based on input from VAC club members. The BOD has approved the rule changes 
and they will go into effect beginning with the 2021 angling year. 

- Add kingfish (sea mullet, roundheads) to the list of saltwater species.

- Modify the length for shark release from 6’ to 5’ (fork length) to receive a release basic weight of 60 lbs. 

- Reduce the basic weights for snakeheads.

- Reduce the basic weights for spotted seatrout.

- Modify the wording for the Youth Award to include the restriction that it applies to only non-club youth.  
See the following:

    “Trophies will be awarded at the end of each angling year to any youth (non-club members), under age 
18, fishing with a club member . . . “

If you have a questions concerning angling rule changes? 
Email your questions to Fred Cousins (cousinsf1@verizon.net).

2021 VAC ANGLING RULE CHANGES 

The Department of Wildlife Resources (DWR) is beginning its biennial process for changing the regulations 
guiding hunting, trapping, wildlife, and public lands recreational opportunities. DWR takes public opinion 
into account when developing regulations, and is looking for input on the hunting, trapping, general wildlife, 
and public lands regulations. This process offers the opportunity for citizens to suggest potential regulatory 
changes directly to DWR during the public scoping period, which will run from October 12, 2020 through 
December 11, 2020.

All items submitted will be reviewed by DWR staff. A summary of the comments received during the public 
scoping period will be presented to DWR’s Wildlife and Boat Committee and the full Board in January 
2021. At its March 2021 meeting, the Board will be receiving and considering regulation amendments rec-
ommended by DWR staffs and the public. For those regulation amendment recommendations proposed by 
the Board, a formal public comment period will be conducted from late March through early May 2021. The 
Board will take final action on its regulation amendment proposals at its May 2021 meeting. The public is 
welcome to participate in all phases of the regulation amendment process.

To participate in the public scoping period, you can submit your input via the online form, by mailing in a 
comment form, or through the email regcomments@dwr.virginia.gov.

LEARN MORE

2020–2021 Wildlife Regulation Review & Amendment Process

http://cousinsf1@verizon.net
http://regcomments@dwr.virginia.gov
https://dwr.virginia.gov/regulations/2020-2021-wildlife-regulations-public-scoping-period/?utm_source=mailchimp&utm_medium=email&utm_content=public_comment
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THE VAC ANNUAL 
CALENDAR SALE WAS A SUCCESS!

The Virginia Wildlife Calendar Sale was a success! 
A big thanks to Don West for all his efforts selling a 
total of 225 calendars this year. This year’s fundraiser 
was challenging with no face to face group meetings. 
Thanks to everyone who purchased calendars.   

Pursuit of Angler Rank
Fellow Members, 

I wanted to take this opportunity to follow-up on my article published in the last edition of “The 
Angler” titled “7, 18, 22”.  If you missed it, these seemingly insignificant number set represents the 
total number of Master Anglers, Freshwater Experts, and Saltwater Experts respectively over six 
decades of Virginia Anglers Club history.  You also might recall; I am intent on pursuing my “Ex-
pert” and “Master” rank and have invited all like-minded club members to join me on this Jour-
ney.  Over the past few weeks, I have heard back (and meet) with a group of club members who 
share my passion.  Collectively, we have begun to put this plan in motion by identifying a number 
of target species and bodies of water that we believe yields us the best opportunity for successful 
outcomes.  To date these plans include a number of day trips and overnight expeditions, such as 
but not limited to: Kerr Lake (landlock Striper and Crappie), Sugar Grove, WV (Brown, Brooke, 
and Rainbow Trout), Delaware River (American Shad), Tyrone, PA (Brown and Steelhead Trout), 
James River (Muskie), Suffolk Lake (Sunfish, Channel Catfish, White Catfish), Eastern Shore 
(Speckled Trout, Drum), and Norfolk Canyon (Tilefish, and Grouper).  

As a member of the Anglers Club, everyone is welcome to take this adventure.  While a cannot 
guarantee success, I can guarantee the opportunity of great fellowship and fun times.  If you are 
even the slightest bit interested in achieving anger ratings, I encourage you to do the following 
things.  Firstly, contact me directly so we can plan together, 859-808-0431, teach2hart@aol.com.  
Second, familiarize yourself with the requirements, don’t catch the right fish on the wrong rod.  
Finally, submit your catches into the club data base.  You will be surprised how helpful this will be 
along the way.   

Stay safe and best of luck out on the water to all.
Sincerely,

R. Frank Hart, III
VAC Membership Chair
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I have a 10wt Sage fly rod with reel and line that I bought new in 2009, and I will never use them. I test/
practiced casted with them on the lawn a few times when new, but I never used them.  They have never 
been on/in water.  This, they are in absolutely new condition.  They have been stored in a closet this en-
tire time, and have no mold, dirt, or any such.  In the following paragraphs I will describe the individual 
items.

The rod is a Sage Xi 2, 1090-4, #10 line, 9’0”, 4 1/2 oz.  I bought it from Cabela’s for $532.50.

The reel is a Ross Momentum GLD 6.  I bought it from Cabela’s for $275.  I have the original brand-new 
condition box with warranty card, etc.

The line is Scientific Anglers Mastery Series Quad Tip Saltwater, WF-10-F/S Green.    The tips are as 
follows.  15’ AST Floating.  15’ Type I clear tip (1.5 - 2 ips).  15’ Type III Wet Tip (3-5 ips).  15’ Type 
V Wet Tip (6-8 ips).  The line to tip connections are built in loop to loop.  It has a “breathable mesh quad 
compartment wallet.”  I have the original box with spool in it.  I bought the line, tips, and wallet as a one 
item set, from Cabela’s for $139.95.

Contact Fred Cousins for more information.

Fish of the Month (September)
Freshwater (points)						      Saltwater (points)
M. Ostrander		      					     B. Shepherd
Carp 51lbs 8oz 					                 	 Seatrout, Spotted 3lbs 3oz
8-Spin 919pts.							       2-Spin 212pts

Freshwater (weight)						      Saltwater (weight)
M. Ostrander							       DN Noland
Carp						                             	 Seatrout, Spotted  
51lbs 8oz								        4lbs 4oz

Page 13



Page 14



Page 15



Page 16


